
Our Mission 
 
Fourth Baptist Christian 
School, as a ministry of 
Fourth Baptist Church,  
is committed to the 
development of a student’s 
spiritual life in Jesus Christ, 
while pursuing academic 
excellence in a manner 
which honors and glorifies 
God, based on the only 
infallible Word, the Bible. 
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A companion bill in the Minnesota House 
and Senate addresses Christian colleges 
and PSEO programs in our state.  This is 
part of the many changes in education 
policy brought on by Governor Walz and 
the DFL controlled House and Senate.  
HF-1269 and SF-1311 include language 
that has been added to the policy.  On 
lines 19.8 and 19.11, both bills read as 
follows: “An eligible institution must not 
require a faith statement during the 
application process or base any part of 
the admission decision on a student’s 
race, creed, ethnicity, disability, gender, 
or sexual orientation, or religious beliefs 
or affiliations.” This language will disallow 
funding for Christian college programs 
that require students to sign a faith 
statement in order to be accepted and 
attend these programs.   
 
An example of an eligible institution is 
the University of Northwestern, St. Paul 
and other area Christian colleges in our 
state. Students have enjoyed the 
privilege of attending these schools  in 
their junior and senior years and 
receiving free college tuition in order to 
take advantage of the state funding for 
post-secondary education. FBCS, and 
many schools in our association, has 
created “Honors” programs which allow 
our students the ability to work on-line 
and receive dual credit in order to get a 
jump start on earning college credits 
during the junior and senior years of high 
school.  “We have chosen to not offer AP 
courses because there is no guarantee of 
earning credit if the final tests are not 

passed,” said Mr. Hodak, Administrator 
of Fourth Baptist Christian School.  
“When we take college courses from an 
institution like the University of 
Northwestern, St. Paul, our students pass 
the courses and earn college credits.  
They also receive a college transcript 
from Northwestern, a regionally 
accredited university.”   

Many have panicked over the language 
of this bill, but it will not affect 
Northwestern’s ability to administer their 
on-line PSEO program because no faith 
statement is required to be signed to 
take their on-line coursework.  This new 
stipulation, if passed, will not change our 
school’s ability to take their courses, but 
it will affect the university’s ability to 
offer their on-site program to students 
desiring to attend Northwestern early 
and remain there for their final two years 
of college.  This will indirectly affect the 
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bottom line for Northwestern and could have an effect 
on their overall PSEO program. Our students have 
benefited from Northwestern’s commitment to 
excellence and we are grateful for their excellent on-line 
course offerings. 
 
A few weeks back, I sent an email to our MACS schools’ 
administrators and pastors to share with each of their 

constituents and take some action in writing, calling, or 
emailing each state Representative and Senator to 
eliminate this added language in these two bills.  The 
current legislature seems to be dead set on changing 
much of the educational policy that our state has known 
for decades.  There is no question that as we watch new 
attempts being made to change the face of education 
policy in Minnesota, the trickle-down effects will 
eventually reach into private education.   
 
We must be diligent to let our opinions be made known, 
writing and calling our officials to let them know where 
we stand.  Should we remain silent, we will see new 
attempts at government overreach into the private 
school realm.  I can only implore you to pay attention to 
these things in the coming months and years.  I have 
been told that by this coming summer, we will no longer 
recognize education policy in Minnesota.   
 
Please remember these things when the next election 
cycle comes and become involved in electing 
conservative Representatives and Senators in your 
respective districts.  ~Mr. Alan J. Hodak 

(Legislative Update, Continued from page 1) 
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FBCS Names New Administrator for 2023-24  
 

By unanimous recommendation of the pastors and deacons of Fourth Baptist Church,  Mr. Andrew Broere has 
been named as the next Administrator of Fourth Baptist Christian School! 

Mr. Andrew Broere earned his BS in Mathematics Education from Maranatha  Baptist Bible College and his 
Masters of Educational Leadership degree from Concordia University in Chicago. Mr. Broere has nearly  
20 years of Christian education experience, serving 
as a math teacher, an elementary principal, and an 
assistant administrator in three different schools. He 
also teaches as an adjunct professor at Bob Jones 
University. 

Most importantly, Mr. Broere has spent the last four 
years with us at Fourth Baptist Christian School and 
has become part of our FBCS family, fulfilling Mr. 
Hodak’s vision for continuity of school leadership. 
While Mr. Broere has been approached with other 
opportunities, his desire is to    remain with us and 
lead us forward as Mr. Hodak has for the last 13 
years. 

We look forward to God’s blessing us in the years to 
come under Mr. Broere’s servant leadership! 

 



MACS Speech & Bible Festival 2023 

This annual event took place on February 9, 2023 at Woodcrest Baptist Academy. Each year, our seniors participate as 

a part of their speech class requirements, and other students are able to compete in the festival if they choose to.  

Our school’s results are below.  

• Spelling Bee—Boston Faithfull—2nd place; Charles Okafo—3rd place 

• Declamation—Abbie Page—2nd place, Superior 
Declamation—Danielle Komonash—3rd place, Excellent 

• Duet Acting—Lily Broere & Joy Okafo—Superior 
Duet Acting—Landon Broere & Adriel Ng—Superior 
Duet Acting—Vivian Bui & Anna Nixon—Excellent 

• Oral Interpretation of Poetry—Karina Mendoza—3rd place, Superior 
Oral Interpretation of Poetry—Evie Williams—Superior 
Oral Interpretation of Poetry—Zion Zhang—Excellent 

What are the Benefits of CLEP Testing? 
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College Level Examination 

Program (CLEP) is an option for 

high school students to 

demonstrate their knowledge in 

various subjects and earn college credits. To assist 

students in this program, Fourth Baptist Christian 

School offers CLEP testing in our computer lab. CLEP 

testing offers numerous benefits to high school 

students, including cost savings, accelerated 

graduation, and enhanced college applications.  

One of the primary benefits of CLEP testing for high 

school students is cost savings. According to the 

College Board, which administers CLEP exams, the 

average cost of tuition and fees for a four-year degree 

at a public university is around $10,560 per year. By 

earning college credits through CLEP testing, students 

can potentially save thousands of dollars in tuition 

costs. Moreover, given the high cost of higher 

education, CLEP testing can enable access to higher 

education to students who otherwise may not have 

been able to afford a college education. 

Additionally, CLEP testing can help students graduate 

college more quickly. According to the College Board, 

students who earn 15 credits through CLEP testing can 

graduate an average of one semester earlier than their 

peers who do not. This means that CLEP testing can 

provide high school students with a pathway to enter 

the workforce or graduate school sooner and begin 

pursuing their career goals. 

Furthermore, CLEP testing can also help high school 

students stand out on college applications. According 

to the National Association of College Admission 

Counseling, 84% of colleges and universities consider 

CLEP credits in their admissions process. This means 

that earning CLEP credits can demonstrate to college 

admissions officers that a student is motivated, 

dedicated, and has a strong understanding of various 

subjects. 

Since CLEP testing can be a valuable tool for high 

school students, FBCS has become a certified CLEP 

Testing Center, open to our students as well as the 

public. By offering this opportunity, Fourth Baptist 

Christian School demonstrates its commitment to 

providing high-quality education and preparing 

students for success in higher education and beyond. 

~Mr. Andrew Broere 

 

For more information regarding CLEP testing at 

Fourth, please contact our high school math teacher, 

Mrs. Beth Hank, at bhank@fourthbaptist.org.  

mailto:bhank@fourthbaptist.org
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The annual Junior High MACS Fine Arts Festival was held 
on Wednesday, March 1st, at First Baptist School in 
Rosemount, MN with seven schools and 269 students 
competing in 159 events including Art, Bible, Speech, 
and Music. Our FBCS Junior High students did an 
amazing job with excellent and superior ratings from the 
judges! Students participated in choir, vocal ensemble, 
vocal solo, band, instrumental ensemble, instrumental 
solo, piano solo, art, and speech categories. Students 
kept busy throughout the day attending our FBCS events 
and supporting their friends as they performed. We 
appreciate the family and friends that came to support 
our students. Thanks also to Miss Harmon and Mrs. 
Bruffey for their help with rehearsing and accompanying 
for the festival. The students also performed their MACS 
selections for the residents at Westridge Retirement 
Home in Hopkins on Wednesday, March 29. We are 
thankful for the talents and abilities that God has given 
to our students. ~ Mr. Levi Kolwinska 

2023 MACS JH Fine Arts Festival  
JH MACS Fine Arts Results   

Choir Fourth JH Choir Superior 

Vocal Solo Adelaisa Pullis Excellent 

Vocal Solo Nikita Lipinskiy Excellent 

Vocal Small Ensemble Fourth Ladies Excellent 

Vocal Small Ensemble Fourth Men Excellent 

Vocal Large Ensemble Fourth Ladies Excellent 

Vocal Large Ensemble Fourth Men Excellent 

Band Fourth JH Band Superior 

Brass Solo  Lukyn Williams Superior 

Brass Solo Tim Petrashov Superior 

Percussion Solo Josiah Combs Superior 

Woodwind Solo Mark Manoila Superior 

Woodwind Solo Christian Kolwinska Superior 

Woodwind Solo Ava Fure Excellent 

Sm. Instrumental Ensemble I. Caasi/C. Hoffman/  
C. Kolwinska 

Excellent 

Lg. Instrumental Ensemble* Fourth Brass/Percussion Superior 

Lg. Instrumental Ensemble Fourth Woodwinds Superior 

Sacred Piano Solo Joseph Litkey Excellent 

Humorous Interpretation Asher Zderchuk Good 

Art: Monochromatic Drawing Nevaeh Kellogg Excellent 

*perfect score  
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Story Theater Group Visits FBCS 
 
On Tuesday, February 28th,  the first and second graders 
attended a special story theater program. Story Theater is a 
program of Community Education given by a group of 
about ten older men and women in the Robbinsdale Area 
Schools. We thoroughly enjoyed listening to them read 
and act out The Four Musicians and Arthur’s Pet 
Business.  

 

The Four Musicians is a story  of four older animals that 
had been cast out by their masters and how they scared a 
gang of robbers away with their singing to take over the 
robber’s home. Arthur’s Pet Business is a story about a 
boy who wants a puppy, but first he has to prove he is 
responsible before his parents will agree. Theses stories 
were enjoyed by all!! ~Mrs. Diane Davis 

 

(Sorry, we do not have photos of these events.) 

 

MN Orchestra Hall Field Trip 
 
Our 3rd—6th grade classes were once again able to 
see the MN Orchestra in a special performance for 
elementary students in January. Anticipation rose for 
the students, since FBCS students have not been able to 
visit Orchestra Hall for the past two years. We were seated 
on the main floor to hear the Minnesota Orchestra’s 
Winter Wonderland concert. Students excitedly pointed 
out the professional musicians who play the same 
instruments they play at school. Their curiosity peaked as 
they noticed instruments they had never seen before. What 
is a celesta, anyways? As the concert started, an emcee 
helped students engage with winter themed music from 
new and old composers. The music carried students 
through winter traditions from the Arctic Circle, 
Argentina, Australia, China, Russia, and our own United 
States. An appropriate ending to our expedition, our 
students scurried through snowflakes to board the bus 
back to school. We look forward to making more future 
musical memories with the Minnesota Orchestra. ~Miss 
Annelies Harmon 

Elementary Happenings 



Warrior Spirit Week 2023 
Our annual Spirit Week provides an opportunity for the student body to come 
together. From the first dress-up contest to final results, the students thoroughly 
enjoyed the team atmosphere and competition.  

The student body was divided into eight different teams, each led by members of the 
senior class and assisted by junior class members. Through this, students are learning 
to work together while leadership skills and team unity are encouraged throughout 
the week. Activities this year included coloring contests, team cheers and verses, 
dress-up days, a limbo contest, quad ball, and more. Mrs. Hodak presented the story 
of John Newton—a slave-trader turned hymn writer—most famous for penning the  
classic Christian hymn, Amazing Grace.  

This year’s themed dress-up days included Get Up and Go Day, Decade Day, Western 
Day, Be Bizarre Day, and the traditional Warrior Spirit Day to wrap up the week.  

Warrior basketball brought fans together to cheer for their teams in home games 
against St. Vincent, Avail Academy, St. Cloud Christian, St. Rafael, and Rochester 
Homeschool – it was a busy week! 

Spirit Week Team Champions were the Anchors (Team 4), led by Adriel Ng (12th) and 
Isaiah Roman (11th). Their names will be recorded on the plaque on the office wall.  

The final word on Dollar Wars was a tie between Mrs. Gustafson’s 4th grade and  
Mrs. Leith’s 5th grade. They both celebrated with an ice cream party on Friday, April 1. 
A total of $567.36 was raised for the Juvenile Diabetes Foundation in Bloomington. 
Thank you to everyone who gave toward this effort! ~Mr. Andrew Broere 
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If there is one word to describe the 
2022-23 girls basketball season, it 
would be growth. After losing our 
seniors from last year, our 
underclassmen girls had to step up to 
the challenge. We started out the 
season with four ugly losses to 
Community Christian, St Francis 
Christian, Rochester homeschool, and 
Woodcrest Baptist. They did not take 
these losses lightly,  and it showed in 
their heart and intensity in the 
practices and games to come. In 
particular, the loss to Woodcrest 
seemed to light a fire under these girls 
as they won their next nine games 
including a rematch against rival 
Woodcrest. 

Our win streak would finally come to 
an end in the championship game of 
the Midwest Classic at Faith Baptist 
Bible College. Unfortunately, we 
would suffer two key injuries in that 
tournament with Sophia Morrell 
breaking her finger, and Alyssa 
Stephens spraining her knee. We lost 
Sophia for the rest of the season, and 

Alyssa was out for two weeks. On the 
bright side, these injuries opened the 
door for some other girls to play 
bigger roles. Paige Emslie, Megan 
Page, and Sydney Weisser took those 
roles and ran with them, as each girl 
saw marked improvement the 
remainder of the season. 

We entered the MACS tournament 
playing our best basketball of the 
year. Unfortunately, it wasn’t enough 
as we fell three points short in the 
semi-final game against St. Francis. 
However, we put that loss to the side, 
and beat Woodcrest in our last game 
of the season to earn 3rd place in the 
MACS.  

The biggest highlights of the season 
came in the month of February. First, 
we won our homecoming game by 
upsetting the undefeated Rochester 
Homeschool Defenders 38-37 which 
was a team that had beat us earlier in 
the season by 23 points! Second, on 
February 17th against Rosemont, our 
girls ran a play perfectly which 
created a wide open three-point look 

Warrior Varsity Girls Basketball:  
A Season of Growth 

Basketball Captains: 

Clara Rieschl, JoJo Rieschl,  
Alyssa Stephens 
 

MACS Basketball Honors: 

• 1st Team All-Conference: 
Clara Rieschl, JoJo Rieschl 

• All-Conference Honorable Mention: 
Alyssa Stephens 

• All-Tournament Team: 
Clara Rieschl, JoJo Rieschl 

Faith All-Tournament Team: 

• Clara Rieschl, JoJo Rieschl 

for Clara Rieschl. She swished it, 
scoring her 1,000th career point. What 
made it even more perfect was that her 
sister JoJo had the assist. Overall, this 
was a season of growth which was 
seen in each girl on this team.  

Warrior Awards: Most Improved 
Player—Megan Page; Hustle Award—
Alyssa Stephens; Warrior Award—JoJo 
Rieschl; MVP—Clara Rieschl 

We are looking forward to next season 
already!  ~Coach Clayton Morrison 



JV Boys Basketball 
With a rotating cast of players, the JV Boys team played 16 
games this year and finished with a solid record of 10-6.  
The team hit the ground running in their season opening JV 
tournament and came away with a tough second place finish, 
losing in the championship game by just 2 points. Due to some 
unfortunate varsity absences, we needed to shuffle some 
players around throughout the season, but the team kept 
rolling smoothly no matter which players we had for any given 
game. We had a total of 15 different players play at least one 
game for the JV team, and those players displayed a good 
foundation of teamwork and growth during the year.  The JV 
team definitely showed that we have some promising 
potential for the future of Warrior basketball. ~Coach Combs 

This season was a season of growth. With no seniors on the roster, 
many of our minutes went to freshman and sophomores. From the 
beginning of the season to the end of the season, we had many 
players sharpen their skills and become essential to the team’s 
success. Along with a core of juniors, our team came together and was 
very competitive in almost every game. Even though our record did 
not reflect a winning season, this team has what it takes to win in the 
future because of the valuable experience attained this season. We 
are very excited about our potential for the next year. ~Coach Jason 
Webster   

Warrior Awards: Most Improved Player—Grant Vikander; Focus 
Award—Evan Harvath; Leadership Award—Shaun Larson 

Warrior Varsity Boys Basketball: 
A Season of Growth 

Varsity Captains: 

Shaun Larson & Jacob Combs 

 

MACS Basketball Honors: 

• All-Conference Second Team: 

Shaun Larson 

• All-Conference Honorable  

Mention: Grant Vikander 
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Clara Rieschl - Our Newest 1000pt. Club Member! 
 
On Friday, February 23, 2023, Clara 
Rieschl, a junior guard, sank her 
1000th point during the last regular 
game of the season at First Baptist 
School of Rosemount. Coach Morrison 
designed a special play so that Clara 
could score on a 3-pointer assisted by 
her twin sister, JoJo.  Clara joined the 
Varsity Girls Basketball Team in 8th 
grade, and quickly became a scoring 
leader for the team.  We congratulate 
Clara on this milestone achievement!    

~Mrs. Alison French 

JH Girls Team Blue 
 
This was a great season of taking the next step in basketball 
knowledge and practice with this group of returning 7-8th girls. 
They all improved daily in their skills, as well as in their 
knowledge of the game. We were able to experience some 
winning this season so we often talked about praising God 
when and how we win, as well as being prepared to praise God 
when we lose. Although the scoreboards don’t always reflect 
the improvement of players at our level, from a coach’s 
perspective it was exponential. As always, by the time we 
played our last games of the season all the things we had been 
working on were coming together. Each year at this point, we 
wish there were two more weeks to the season. Thank you for 
supporting your girls and our team this year. It was a wonderful 
season of fun, learning and winning! ~ Coach Jeremy Stephens 

Warrior Awards: Most Improved Player—Ava Fure; Let It Fly 
Award—Claire Vikander; Warrior Award—Brianna Treptau 
 

JH Girls Team White 
 
I was blessed to coach the sixth-grade girls team, lovingly 
known as "Team White." 2 Corinthians 5:9 was the verse we 
reviewed often with all the JH girls at practice. "So, whether we 
are at home or away, we make it our aim to please him.” 

Most of the eight sixth grade girls were new to playing 
basketball and they learned a lot in our short season. We 
started with the basics: how to dribble, how to protect the ball, 
how to shoot, how to play defense (without fouling). I am 
happy that they learned so much, and I hope that the skills 
learned and understanding gained will aid them as they play in 
the future.  

Our team played in the NSPSL league this season. We played in 
seven games this season before the end of season tournament. 
We won just one of those regular season games. What our 
record doesn't show is how much the girls improved in their 
scoring ability (running our offense better, learning how to set a 
pick properly, shooting more effectively) as well as in their 
defense (playing more aggressively).  

The final NSPSL tournament was Feb 23rd-25th. Our team 
played in the Tier II tournament. We won our first-round and 
second-round games! In the final Tier II Championship game, 
we lost by just one point (19-20). The girls were certainly 
disappointed with the loss (which I can understand), but I am so 
proud of how far they came to get to the final game and how 
well they played. I look forward to watching these girls play in 
the future!  ~ Coach Sarah Stephens 

Warrior Awards: Best Bucket Celebration—Isabelle Chuprinl 
Scoring Leader—Allison Leanger; Coach’s Award—Sarah 
Goshgarian 
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JH Boys team Silver  

The JH Silver Team had a very successful season, 
finishing with a 7-3 record. The team demonstrated a 
lot of growth over the season. Our two seventh graders 
showed tremendous leadership over the course of the 
season, and the sixth-grade players, although newer to 
the game, showed natural talent for the sport and 
brought serious competitiveness and energy to our 
practices and games.  

As the season progressed, the team as a whole 
demonstrated consistency in their play, winning six of 
the seven regular season games. At the end-of-season 
tournament, we played well against some tougher 
teams, and ended up finishing in 6th place. The guys 
have a lot of potential if they continue to put in the 
work, and we can’t wait to see where they go in the 
future! ~Coach Fredericksen and Coach Bruffey 

Warrior Awards: Best Offensive Player—Christian 
Kolwinska; Best Defensive Player—Liam Broere;  
Blood, Sweat and Tears Award—Isaiah Caasi 

 

 

It was my privilege to coach these 7th & 8th grade boys on the  
JH Blue Team. We had a very difficult season as we faced some 
really good competition in the parochial league, and then in the JH 
MACS tournament also. We went 4-10 for the season, which 
includes two losses by one point in overtime—which were tough 
losses for everyone—but through it all, we remembered our goal 
was to “Have Fun” no matter the outcome.   

We had a few players who were experienced but the majority of 
our team was still learning the game, so it was interesting to see 
how they jelled together as the season went along. We were able 
to improve our dribbling, our passing, our shot selection, and our 
defense as the season went along, while also  seeing our turnovers 
per game go down.  We were able to play fast but under control, 
by full court pressing and pushing the ball up the court. 

My hope, for all of the players, is that they play a ton of basketball 
in the offseason so that they can continue to get better.  Thanks to 
the parents for being really supportive, to Joe and Kathryn Combs 
for doing the book, and also to our Athletic Director, Clayton 
Morrison, for giving me this opportunity to coach the team! It was 
A GREAT GROUP of boys to coach.   ~Coach Paul Larson 

Warrior Awards: Most Improved Award—Lukyn Williams;    Tower 
of Power Award—John Goshgarian; Game Changer Award—Josiah 
Combs (Josiah was also was named to the all- tournament team at 
the JH MACS tournament.) 

JH Boys Team Blue 

JH Boys Team White  

The Junior High White Team had a rollercoaster of a 

season!  We started off with an exciting overtime win at home 

and played in a lot of close games to follow. JH White gave their 

all  every time they were on the court and never gave up. In our 

practices, we worked hard on the fundamentals of basketball, 

with the goal of preparing the boys for the next level. Every 

player improved in their individual skills and contributed to our 

success throughout the season. I am looking forward to seeing 

how each player progresses as both a basketball player and 

student at Fourth Baptist Christian School! ~Coach Travis 

Tumlin 

Warrior Awards: Bright Future Award—Gabriel Shrader; 

Warrior Award—Dima Brutskiy; Coach’s Award—Carson Payne 



THIRD QUARTER 2022-23 All “A” HONOR ROLL A AVERAGE B AVERAGE  

First Grade Adam Babcock 
Micah Bruder 
Caleb Caasi 
Zackary Friar 
Peter Levang 
Maxim Lipinskiy 
Kayda Mendoza-Tamayo 
Everly Quinn 
Aurora Rathbun 
Hudson Schwartzenburg 
Harper Seymour 
Neriah Shelton 
Amelia Sisam 
Joshua Strong 

Gage Byers 
Gabriela Damyan 
Ryker Johnson 
Anthony Zhukouski 

Luke Chihak 
Eva Damyan 
Brecken Felt 
Octavian Golodneac 
Ophelia Kifyak 
Isabella Korovin 

Second Grade Blake Coulson 
Emma Damyan 
Vanessa Diaz 
Aria Felt 
Aubrey Finley 
Zoey Jean-Louis 
Eva Jenkins 
Calvin Levang 
Elise Liu 
Lincoln Loch 
Emmaline Macalus 
Rhys McLeish 
Max Montgomery  
Drake Ogbourne 
Michael Olaru 
Micah Rolling 
Lucia Skurat 
John Strong 
Michael Totimeh 
Shaela Zeah 

Matthew Aleckson 
Leyla Blazosky 
Daniel Chuprin 
Blessa Johnson 
Avonlea Laumann 
Isaac Leanger 
Jo’Andri Merchant 
Ezekiel Nsameh 
Gianna Reese 
Jason Ureke 
 

Elana Sayko 

Third Grade Ava Blazosky 
Harrison Kappel 
Kate Kovalchuk 
Mira Nagel 
Michelle Olaru 
Joseph (Jaxsyn) Rennie 
Thomas Wheaton 

Isabella Agness 
Anna Anachii 
Benjamin Brutskiy 
Jackson Byers 
Dan Damyan 
Leah Damyan 
Zachary Demchenko 
Brielle Faithfull 
Gabriel Nieson 
Ammiel Rylka 
Isaiah Shrader 
Robinson Smith 
Vanessa Tkach 
Jace Wicklund 
Eden Woods 

Samuel Damyan 
Roland Eppers 
Timothy Kifyak 
Laila Zderchuk 
 

Fourth Grade Kimberly Arroyo 
Zlata Belokon 
Josiah Bruder 
Trey Johnson 
Roman Kachula 
Eliana Krasnopivtsev 
Margot Levang 
Viviana Skurat 
Reuben Totimeh 
 

Belinda Aleckson 
Roman Burlak 
Garrett Coulson 
Jacob Damyan 
Sofia Lipinskiy 
Colin McCulloch 
Elijah Rudolph 
Emmanuel Scherr 
Anna Strong 
Eric Zhao 
Tianci (Grace) Zhou 
 

Grace Chernyak 
Daniel Damyan 
Alexavier Hanson 
Liam Landin 
Zoey Scherr 
Kevelle Spears 
Bernice (Victoria) Woods 
 

Fifth Grade Ashley Blazosky 
Elias Brombacher 
David Caasi 
Daniella Damyan 
Chloe Johnson 
Katelyn Kolwinska  
Allison Kovalchuk 
Alexis LaVasseur 
Bryna McLeish 
Pierce Ogbourne 
Elise Pacencu 
Naomi Pacencu 
Viviana Pullis 

Liesl Campbell 
Madelynn Jahnke 
Ezekiel Leanger 
Alessandra Mendoza-Tamayo 
Arima Okafo 
 

Jacob Demchenko 
Ison Eppers 
Isabella Kifyak 
Connor Miezwa 
Morgan Nixon 
Ella Petrashov 
Alexander Tkach 
Benjamin Villar 
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Sixth Grade Aubrey Nieson 
Sean Okafo 
 

Liam Broere 
Dima Brutskiy 
Isabelle Chuprin 
Ziqian (Isaac) Gao 
Sarah Goshgarian 
Lincoln Johnson 
Alexandra Lipinskiy 
Clara Morrell 
Samara Reese 
Gabriel Shrader 
Tiegan Treptau 

Vita Belokon 
Levi Damyan 
Mark Damyan 
Rilyn Faithfull 
David Jacob 
Nathan Kauffman 
Jeremiah Komonash 
David Krasnopivtsev 
Allison Leanger 
Rosalee Lesnau 
Carson Payne 
Alexsandr Petrashov 
Julianna Strong 

Seventh Grade Isaiah Caasi 
Anna Damyan 
Ava Fure 
Sara Sousa 
Lauren Stephens 
Claire Vikander 

Christian Hoffman 
Jizhen (Jila) Peng 
 

Nikita Bodnar 
Christian Kolwinska 
Timothy Petrashov 
Lukyn Williams 

Eighth Grade Josiah Combs 
John Goshgarian 
Nikita Lipinskiy 
Joseph Litkey 
Adelaisa Pullis 

Nevaeh Kellogg 
Mark Manoila 
 

Gretchen Campbell 
Ethan Coulson 
Brianna Treptau 
Asher Zderchuk 

Ninth Grade McKenzie Johnson 
Tava McLeish 
 
 

Anja Brombacher 
Benjamin Jahnke 
Giselle Legoff 
Anastasia Lipinskiy 
Charles Okafo 
Grant Vikander 
Eli Villar 
Lillian Williams 

Elena Arroyo 
Carlos Flodstrom 
Joseph Goshgarian 
Brandt Johnson 
Ethan Markgraf 
Megan Page 
Jinwen (Jane) Qin 
Tyler Stephens 
 

Tenth Grade Adelynn Farish 
Jack Fure 
Evan Harvath 
Jamie Hoese 
 

Julia Bodnar 
Jonathan Kolacz 
Noah Lease 
Sophia Morrell 
Lexi Owens 
Emma Payne 
Nelly Petrashov 
Allison Tkach 
Xinyi Zhang 
 

Nevaeh Carlson 
Antonio Eppers 
Leonardo Kosovan 
Cody Mercado 
Sydney Weisser 
 

Eleventh Grade Lillian Broere 
Josiah Brombacher 
Grace Goshgarian 
Shaun Larson 
Sage McQueary 
Joy Okafo 
Clara Rieschl 
Johannah Rieschl 

Isaac Caasi 
Jace Cheek 
Emily Chuprin 
Jacob Combs 
Nathan French 
Sarah Jacob 
Julia Muhr 
 

Matthew Herrick 
Ksenia Kachula 
Carsten Markgraf 
Isaiah Roman 
Alyssa Stephens 
Kristin Victor 
 

Twelfth Grade Karina Mendoza 
Adriel Ng 
Abbie Page 
Evelyn Williams 
 
 

Landon Broere 
Ha (Vivian) Bui 
Danielle Komonash 
 

Anabelle Nixon 
Zhang, Xian (Zion) 
 


